STATUTORY MEDICAL CERTIFICATES FOR CREMATION

In February 2001 the Superintendent and Registrar at Coychurch Crematorium wrote to all Health Authorities in Bro Taf regarding the increasing number of errors and omissions appearing in medical certificates for cremation. It was claimed that these cause administrative problems for the cremation service and can even result in the postponement of a cremation service. The Medical Referee (Dr Ieuan Davies) therefore asked all doctors to familiarize themselves with the details of the cremation forms and particularly those questions that require obligatory positive responses. This means that:-

In Form B (1st part)

· The doctor must have attended the deceased during the illness leading up to death. 

· The doctor must have seen and identified the body after death. 

· The presence or absence of pacemaker or a radio-active implant and its removal must be noted.

In Form C (2nd part)

· The doctor must have seen and examined the body. 

· The doctor must have seen and questioned the medical attendant who completed Part B.

This advice was issued to Bro Taf GPs through the LMC newsletter earlier this year and provoked some reaction from GPs. The particular concern is the requirement in part C that the doctor must have seen and questioned the medical attendant who completed Part B. Doctors responding to us indicated that this almost never happened and was unworkable and that in previous years (under a previous Medical Referee) there was a “local agreement” that a telephone encounter is sufficient, provided the form is endorsed to that effect.

The LMC secretariat raised the matter of this local agreement with the Superintendent and Registrar of Coychurch and she has now replied making the following points:-

· Medical certificates for cremation are statutory documents under the Cremation Acts and the Cremation Regulations. 

· The Crematorium Medical Referee is appointed by the Home Office and must enforce the law. 

· The Home Office is currently reviewing death certification, in light of the Shipman case, and in order to introduce improvements to the existing arrangements at the earliest opportunity. 

· It is clear that regulations will be tighter in future and in the meantime the Home Office has reminded medical referees of the need for vigilance and their entitlement to refer any “dubious” cases to the coroner. 

· The superintendent disputes that any medical referee at Coychurch had ever been prepared to accept a form c certificate indicating that discussions between the two doctors had taken place by telephone. Medical referees do not have the ability to introduce “local agreements”. 

· If a doctor gives a positive reply to question 4 on form c in the knowledge that questioning has taken place via telephone only, that doctor must accept liability for any future implications. 

· Doctors are paid a fee to complete certificates and a doctor who has not fulfilled his/her statutory obligations cannot expect the medical referee to sign responsibility for any future repercussions.

Our advice for the time being is: GPs should comply fully with the current regulations pending the outcome of the Home Office review. Please remember that this work is not part of the terms of service, so that GPs can choose not to complete certificates.  
